
SPOTLIGHT 
Seend & Bulkington 

 

 

 

Seend 
Fete and 

Flower Show 
Saturday August 9th  

from 12.30pm 
On the Lye Field and in the Pavilion  

and Community Centre 
 

Something for everyone! 
 

August/September 

2014  



2 

 

DIARY DATES FOR LATE JULY 
29th Seend Parish Council, upstairs in Seend Community Centre, 7.30pm 
30th Brewery Inn Quiz, 8pm 
  
DIARY DATES FOR AUGUST 
2nd & 3rd Bulkington Remembers Exhibition & Floral Display, Christ Church, 11am-4pm 
3rd Special WWI commemoration services at all three churches 
4th Tea, Chat & Craft, 1 Mill Lane, Bulkington, 2-4pm 
4th Fete Bottle Stall collection, Seend. Meet 7pm Community Centre 
4th Lights Out WWI commemoration, 10-11pm 
5th Fete Bottle Stall collection, Seend Cleeve. Meet 7pm Brewery Inn 
6th Seend Shuttle Shopping Trip (ring 828118 by Monday 4th  to book) 
6th  Fete Bottle Stall collection, Sells Green. Meet 7pm Three Magpies. 
6th  Seend Acoustic Club, Lowri Evans, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.45 for 8pm 
6th Buzzz Group, 4 Northfields, Bulkington, 7.30pm 
9th Seend Fete and Flower Show 
11th Mobile Library: 9.35 am Seend The Lye; 10 am Seend Cleeve phone box; 10.55 am 
 Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
16th Summer Saturday Breakfast, Community Centre, 8-10.30am 
17th Seend & District Ramblers, meet 9.30am Rusty Lane 
20th Seend Acoustic Club, Hungrytown, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.45 for 8pm 
23rd Summer Saturday Breakfast, Community Centre, 8-10.30am 
23rd óMore Songs from the Showsô, Seend Community Centre, 7pm 
25th Great Bulkington Railway, 1-4.30pm 
27th Brewery Inn Quiz, 8pm 
 
DIARY DATES FOR SEPTEMBER 
1st Tea, Chat & Craft, 14 Chestnut Drive, Bulkington, 2-4pm 
3rd Seend Shuttle Shopping Trip (ring 828118 by Monday 1st to book) 
3rd Seend Acoustic Club, Jamie R Hawkins, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.45pm 
3rd Buzzz Group, 4 Northfields, Bulkington, 7.30pm  
4th Day trip to Hampton Court 
8th Mobile Library: 9.35 am Seend The Lye; 10 am Seend Cleeve phone box; 10.55 am 
 Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
12th  BBQ and taster sessions at the Community Centre, from 7.30pm 
13th North & West Wilts NT Assoc Lecture, Community Centre, 2.15pm 
13th Wine Circle, Community Centre, 7.45 for 8pm 
14th Seend & District Ramblers ï details to be confirmed 
17th Seend Acoustic Club, Al OôKane, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.45 for 8pm 
18th  Lye Field meeting to discuss new hire charges 
20th óOwdyado Theatre Company óAbove Boredô, Community Centre, 7.30pm 
22nd  Mobile Library: 9.35 am Seend The Lye; 10 am Seend Cleeve phone box; 10.55 am 
 Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
23rd Friends of Seend Church evening visit to Winchester Cathedral 
24th Nosh and Natter Lunch Club, Community Centre, 12 for 12.30pm 
24th Brewery Inn Quiz, 8pm  
26th Macmillan Coffee Morning, Community Centre, 10am-12 noon 
26th Macmillan Coffee Morning, 14 Bulkington, 10.30am-12.30pm 
 

Newcomer to Seend? 
Call in at the shop/PO and ask for your copy of the Welcome booklet, which tells you all 
you need to know about the village. And visit www.seend.org.uk for past editions of 
Spotlight & Happenings!, local history, óWhatôs Onô, links to other village sites etc. 



Welcome to August/September Spotlight 
 

Now we are well into the summer – and it‟s been a pretty kind 

one so far – and we still have plenty of summery activities lined 

up. The main two, of course, are the Fete and the Flower Show, 

both on Saturday August 9
th
. Recent experience of other fetes has shown some of the 

editorial team‟s circle just how well-organised and imaginative our fete is. As for the 

flower show, well, something that keeps impressing after 65 years must be doing 

something right! So please turn up and enjoy yourselves – and if possible do a bit to 

help by entering your prize marrow, or contributing bottles, white elephants, books, 

toys, plants etc, or helping on the day. It‟s always a great day, and a major source of 

income for the Lye Field and Pavilion. And if you help set up the fete between 7.30-

8.30am on the day you can claim a free breakfast! 

We‟ve also got Wine Circle, Acoustic Club, a visiting Theatre Company, two 

Macmillan coffee mornings, Songs from the Shows, two more Summer Saturday 

breakfasts, shopping trips, lunches, outings to Winchester Cathedral and Hampton 

Court, rambles and lots more. And we‟ve just heard that the Tour of Britain cycle 

race will pass through Seend at 11.10am (give or take a few minutes we imagine) on 

Friday 12
th
 September! If Seend wasn‟t on the map before, it is now. 

On a more sombre note, there will be commemorative services and events to mark the 

centenary of the outbreak of World War I.  

Enjoy the rest of the summer – and see you again in October. 
 

THE SPOTLIGHT CONTACTS  

Contributions for the October issue (copy deadline 13
th
 September) can be emailed to 

spotlight@seend.org.uk or delivered to Seend Post Office. Editors:  Tessa Doe 

(01380  828617)  and Sue Isaac (828461). Joanna Goddard (828488) organises 

volunteers on printing Mondays (do contact her if you can help). Juli Wilfort types up 

the items left at Seend PO. Fiona Johnson is the contact for delivery (828401) and 

Chris Brooker (828047) for advertising. 

Lost emails: Emails to Spotlight sometimes go astray for no obvious reason. If email 

correspondents don‟t receive an acknowledgement by the end of the Monday after the 

Spotlight deadline, please ring Tessa or Sue (see above) to check if all is well. And 

please read the following: 

When sending emails to spotlight@seend.org.uk please include the word 

SPOTLIGHT  in uppercase as the first word of the Subject. This will help the 

editorial team sifting through all the messages stopped by the SPAM filter, which 

sometimes include genuine messages for SPOTLIGHT 

PDFs: We cannot normally use PDF files of posters etc as they require a specific 

shape and space. Word documents give us the flexibility to adapt your wording and 

pictures to fit the space available. Thanks. 
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Village events in August, September and beyond 
 

(see pages 8-11 for Bulkington events)  
________________________________________________________________________ 

Seend Fete & Flower Show Saturday 9th August. See pp 13-15 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Seend Acoustic Club  
Seend Community Centre - 7.45 for 8pm in the upstairs Village Room. 

Only £4 entry.  All welcome! 

 

06/08/2014 Lowri Evans 
20/08/2014 Hungrytown  

03/09/2014 Jamie R Hawkins  
17/09/2014 Al O'Kane  

 

Plus floor spots, chocolates and raffle. 

______________________________________________ 

Summer Saturday Breakfasts 
Just two more chances! – August 16th and 23rd   

from 8-10.30am in Seend Community Centre. Don’t miss out! 
 

 

 

Brewery Inn - Monthly Fun Quiz ! 
Wednesdays 27th August and 24th September. £2 per player. 

Prizes for the winning and losing team! Entry includes raffle 
ticket too! 8pm start. 

  

 

BBQ & Taster Evening 
Friday 12 th  September from 6pm in Seend Community Centre  

No ð the tasting referred to isnõt of food or drink, but of the 

many activities that take place in the Centre. Find out whatõs 

going on, and maybe have a go or sign up while eating  

your burger!  All welcome. 
 

ᾹOwdyado Theatre Company   

Presents a new play óAbove Boredô 
Saturday 20

th
 September  

7.30pm in Seend Community Centre  

óan original psychological drama with a wide streak of 

dark comedyé ó 

Tickets £11 (£10 concessions, £7 students and under - 18s)  

available sh ortly from Seend Community Centre,  

Seend Shop/PO or call 828617 . Not suitable for under - 15s .  
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      Seend Wine Circle - France, Rhône valley 

7.45 for 8.00 pm on Saturday 13th September 
Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend, SN12 6NS 

ñThereôs no place like Rh¹neòé well, a bit of an exaggeration 
perhaps but the Rhône, split into North valley & South valley certainly has 
plenty of excellent wines to offer. We shall, of course, be selecting the best 
red and white wines we can for you to try.  
 

Closing date for bookings will be 8th September if not fully booked 
beforehand. Email Seendwinecircle@gmail.com if you require more 
information or would like to confirm youôre coming. 

Payment (£10 per head) should be sent to either Simon or Steve. Cheques 
should be made payable to Seend Wine Circle 

Simon McManus                   or       Steve Parsons 
5 Weavers Cottages                             Seend Bridge House 
Seend                   Inmarsh, Seend 
Phone: 07896 711764 

 

Nosh & Natter Lunch Club returns after its  summer hols!  
Wednesday 24 th  September 12 for 12.30pm   

in the Community Centre.  All ages welcome.  

Please call 828638 to book your place.  

 

___________________________________________________ _____  

Join in the Worldõs Biggest Coffee Morning! 
in Seend Community Centre  

Friday 26 th  September from 10am - Noon 

and raise funds for  Macmillan Cancer Support  

Coffee, tea and cakes ð games ð raffle etc  
(If you can help on the day, or contribute a cake, please ring 

828617 or 828612. Thanks)  
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
(Please let us know of any births, marriages, deaths, special birthdays, 

 thanks etc that you would like to see included here.) 

Bob Smith 

The editors regret to report that Bob Smith, ex-resident of Seend Cleeve, who was 

deeply involved in many village organisations and events for a number of years, died 

on 17
th
 July. Our thoughts are with his wife, Betty, and their daughters. 

_____________________________________________________ 
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THANK YOU 

Aft ernoon Tea 

We would like to thank everyone who so generously donated sandwiches, cakes, time 

and effort into making the „Afternoon Tea‟ on 29
th
 June such an enjoyable and 

sociable event.  Our thanks to all who supported the afternoon and especially Thelma 

and Neville for letting us loose in their garden and allowing us all to have as many 

train rides as we wished.  We would also like to thank Ann, Deanna, Geraldine and 

Julian for providing the delightful entertainment which, with the warm sunshine, 

completed a most enjoyable afternoon. 

Jane and Sue 
 

Summer Ball 

A big thank you must go to all those that helped with the 2014 Seend Summer Ball 

(either providing food, or helping to set up and clear away afterwards).   Thanks  

also to the local pubs & all others who provided some great raffle prizes.  

Over 80 people attended the wonderful event and a great time was had by all. The 

Ball raised over £800 for the Community Centre funds which is a tremendous effort 

these days with all the events that take place in the village.  It is interesting to note 

that well over half the guests were from villages such as Bulkington,Worton & 

Poulshot, ie not Seend villagers. The Ball's reputation is spreading far and wide. 

Watch out for details of the 2015 Ball. 

Regards, Ric & Jan    

___________________________________________________________ 

NO THANK YOU 

Dog Fouling 

 

As regular walkers around our lovely village we have been disappointed to see so 

much dog mess around in recent months.  We seem to be stepping over it 

everywhere.  Bradley Lane at the back of Somerset and Dial Closes is particularly 

badly affected, along with Love Walk.  Could we remind all dog walkers to clean up 

after their dogs please whenever they foul on footpaths.  There are bins around the 

village to dispose of the 'poos' or better still take the bag home and put in your own 

bin.  

School Road residents 
 

The Vodafone Foundation Lesotho Challenge 

For those of you that may have seen me frantically whizzing around the village and 

beyond over the last few months on my bicycle you may well be wondering what I 

am up to!  I have rather bravely, or perhaps foolishly, agreed to cycle one stage (Day 

4) of Land‟s End to John O‟Groats on September 9th in the Deloitte Ride Around 

Britain. This stage will see me ride 106 miles starting in Ludlow and ending at 

Haydock Racecourse. 

So why?  Well yes you guessed it....it‟s my little bit for chaaarity….  I am raising 

money for The Vodafone Foundation - Lesotho Challenge  
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The 2014 Lesotho Challenge is aiming to raise  £250,000 towards helping support 

41,000 children living with HIV/AIDS in Lesotho. The Vodafone Foundation and 

Vodacom Lesotho, in partnership with the Ministry of Health and various in-country 

and international partners, are taking the Vodafone M-Pesa „text to treatment‟ 

model, currently used in Tanzania for maternal health programmes, to Lesotho.  

Using the mobile money payment system, the programme will look to ensure that all 

41,000 children living with HIV/AIDS can access treatment by supporting their 

travel costs to clinics. The programme will also provide mobile clinics that reach 

mothers and children in rural communities – for many communities this will be the 

first time that this primary health care provision has existed.  

I have a personal target of £750 to reach by September, so if anyone would be kind 

enough to support my ride and help me meet this target you can visit 

https://www.justgiving.com/Jenny-Dalton OR you can simply Text: JEDA75 £10 to 

70070 to donate. 

There is plenty more information on the Lesotho Challenge on my Just Giving page 

if you wish to read more or feel free to give me a call. 

Many thanks for your support 

Jenny Dalton 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CHURCH AND CHAPEL NEWS 
 

 Seend Bell Ringers WW1 Remembrance 

 

Seend Bell Ringers will ring with the bells half-muffled on 4
th
 August. They 

will also ring quarterly through until early 2019, to commemorate those who fell 

during WW1 from within the benefice of Seend, Bulkington and Poulshot.  A list is 

on display at the entrance to the vestry in the Church of the Holy Cross in Seend 

showing all 67 names, military service detail, cemetery and where possible, 

information on local family connections.  
 

CHURCH SERVICES IN AUGUST & SEPTEMBER 

Sunday 3
rd

 August 

8.00 am Holy Communion                  at Seend 

9.30 am WW1 Commemoration service   at Bulkington 

10.00 am WW1 Commemoration service   at Poulshot 

11.15 am  WW1 Commemoration service   at Seend  

  Members of the Royal British Legion (wearing medals if wished) are  

  especially welcome. 

Sunday 10
th

 August 

  8.00 am Holy Communion     at Seend 

  9.30 am Matins     at Poulshot 

11.15 am Parish Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Evensong     at Bulkington 

https://www.justgiving.com/Jenny-Dalton
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Sunday 17
th

 August 

 8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

 9.30 am Parish Communion   at Bulkington  

11.15 am Parish Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Evensong     at Poulshot 

Sunday 24
th

 August 

 8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

 9.30 am Family Communion   at Poulshot 

11.15 am Family Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Parish Communion   at Bulkington 

Sunday 31
st
 August 

  8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

10.00 am Joint service     at Seend Methodist Chapel 
 

Sunday 7
th

 September 

 8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

 9.30 am Morning Praise    at Bulkington 

11.15 am Morning Praise    at Seend 

 6.00 pm Parish Communion   at Poulshot 

 

Sunday 14
th

 September 

 8.00 am Holy Communion     at Seend 

 9.30 am Matins     at Poulshot 

11.15 am Parish Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Evensong     at Bulkington 

Sunday 21
st
 September 

 8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

 9.30 am Parish Communion   at Bulkington (Harvest Festival) 

11.15 am Parish Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Evensong     at Poulshot 

Sunday 28
th

 September 

 8.00 am Holy Communion    at Seend 

 9.30 am Family Communion   at Poulshot 

11.15 am Family Communion   at Seend (Harvest Festival) 

 6.00 pm Parish Communion   at Bulkington 

    

From the registers: 
 

Funerals:-  “May they rest in peace and rise in glory.” 

 Robert Charles Ritchie at Holy Cross Seend on 11
th
 July. 

Joyce Mary Burbidge at Holy Cross Seend on 21
st
 July. 
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Vicarôs Letter:  Is this all there is? 

Have you ever asked yourself this question?  If so, you‟re not unusual.  At the Clergy 

Conference I attended at the beginning of last month I met many people who had 

come to ministry late in life (as I did), having asked the same question of themselves. 

So here we are.  As I write this England has bombed out of the World Cup and Andy 

Murray out of Wimbledon.  Clearly just being a good sportsman isn‟t sufficient to 

become top dog: there‟s a need for steely commitment – a killer instinct, if you like.  

No room for the blessings of a compassionate heart!   

These days we often seem to put far too much emphasis on material “things”, 

especially those trappings that come with “success”.  That being the case, I imagine 

most people might question the Bible saying:  “He who gives to the poor will lack 

nothing.” (Proverbs 28 v27.  After all, that seems to fly in the face of those other 

sayings “God helps those who help themselves” and “Charity begins at home”! 

In the New Testament Jesus launched His ministry by quoting from the Old 

Testament prophet Isaiah (61, v1>) “The Spirit of the Sovereign Lord is on me, 

because the Lord has anointed me to preach good news to the poor …”  And it didn‟t 

stop with Jesus.  The New Testament church carried out Christ's mission of mercy on 

a daily basis. 'All the believers...shared everything they had. They sold their property 

and possessions and shared the money with those in need.' As a result, they 

experienced 'great joy' (Acts 2:44-46 NLT). You might well ask, 'Won't that leave me 

financially strapped?' No. Because of their compassion and generosity: 'There was 

not a needy person among them...' (Acts 4:34). The giver and receiver were both 

blessed. The rules of God's Kingdom are: 'Give freely and become more wealthy:  be 

stingy and lose everything. The generous will prosper; those who refresh others will 

themselves be refreshed' (Proverbs 11:24-25). It all seems counter-intuitive somehow, 

especially when you are struggling financially, but God promises that the generous 

will prosper.  Your giving initiates God's giving back to you. So look for someone in 

need, give, and watch it come back to you. The Bible says, 'The Lord blesses 

everyone who freely gives food to the poor' (Proverbs: 22:9 ). 'He who gives to the 

poor will lack nothing.'  Remember too: “the Lord loves a cheerful giver”! 

Thank you for being a cheerful (generous) giver – not only in terms of money, but 

also (and perhaps more importantly) of your time and talents.  All these things help to 

build our communities, especially in times of difficulty and pain.  Thank you, 

especially, to the Burton family for planning and leading our informal service at 

Seend on 6
th
 July, and for those who took part.  Thanks too to the Dyke family for 

their offer of help with Kid‟s Church in Poulshot Village Hall on 13
th
 July.  I hope 

and pray this marks just the beginning of a spirit of renewal within our parishes.  

Remember though, we also need your support by coming along and joining in!  We 

are fast approaching a time when an increasing involvement of lay people will be 

critical if we are to flourish and prosper, due to imbalance between the number of 

priests retiring over the next couple of years or so and others currently training for 

ordination.  And so please do consider becoming a cheerful giver yourself. The Lord 

will  bless you richly – and so will your community!      

        Renée  
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SEEND METHODIST CHAPEL  
 

Services for August and September 

10
th
 August  10am  Revd Roy Fowler with Holy Communion 

31
st
 August  10am  Benefice United Service led by Revd Roy Fowler 

14
th
 September 10am “Villages Together” with Revd Roy Fowler 

28
th
 September 10am “Harvest Festival” Revd Di Whittall will conduct the  

    service and Holy Communion 

    As usual, harvest gifts of tinned and packeted foods will be 

    given to Devizes Food Bank. 

All welcome. Thank you, Anne Salter. 
 

From Roy  

How far can you travel in a day?  Last year, Christine and I travelled from London to 

Cologne by train in a day – and I am sure that we could have got further.  This year 

we are hoping to manage Calne to Glasgow by train in a day.  Of course with air 

travel, it is possible to get to Australia in a day, right round the other side of the 

world.  We travel for many purposes: to see new places; to meet old friends; to visit 

family; to do business.   

Summer is a traditional time for travel as we set out on our holidays.  Holidays take 

us to new places among different people.   We return changed people – hopefully 

refreshed and renewed. 

How far can you travel in a day?   In truth we can travel as far as we like.  We have 

been blessed with imaginations that can take us anywhere at any time.  A book or a 

film or a T.V. drama or an artwork can carry us into a world completely different to 

our own and that can be just as inspiring as boarding a plane for somewhere exotic.   

At any time, at any place, we can be transported into the heart of God.   And that is 

certainly a different place to be!   For when we reach into the heart of God, we can be 

refreshed, we can be challenged to see ourselves and the world in a new light, and we 

can find help and guidance. 

Wherever you travel this summer – whether it‟s for a day or for longer – may you be 

transported to somewhere new. God bless, 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

BULKINGTON NEWS   
 

The Mobile Library  will visit The Well, Bulkington from 10:55 - 11:25 on 11
th

 

August; 8
th

 and 22
nd

 September. Please support this important facility. 

______________________ 

Bulkington, Great Hinton, Keevil and Steeple Ashton Conservative Association 

Meet Dr Andrew Murrison MP, The Lord Geddes ï Deputy Speaker House of 

Lords, Cllr. Jonathon Seed - Wiltshire Council for informal discussion and lunch. 

12.30pm Saturday 2nd August 2014 at Deans End, Keevil. (Non-members are 

very welcome) £18pp. Call Suzanne Wickham 01380 870476 to book your ticket. 
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 BBUUZZZZZZZZ  GGrr oouu pp       

  ww ii ll ll   mm eeeett   oonn   WWeedd nn eessdd aa yy   66 tt hh   AAuu gguu sstt   aa nn dd   33 rr dd   
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This group, for all in Seend, Bulkington and Poulshot, meets to discuss various issues 

of Christian thought. At this meeting we will continue  discussing the Ten 

Commandments – honour your parents; do not murder, do not commit adultery and 

do not steal – um!!  

Everyone is welcome to this informal and pleasant evening. 
 

THE BULKINGTON TEA, CHAT AND CRAFT SOCIAL GROUP 
will meet on the Monday, 4

th
 August (1 Mill Lane)  

and 1
st
 September 2014 at 14 Chestnut Drive  from 2.00 – 4.00pm .  

Bring your own craft item or leave it at home and just come and chat! 

(Contact Anne Saywell on 828931 for further details) 
 

This group is organising a HAND-MADE STALL in The Brittox  

on Thursday, 16
th
 October from 9.00-1.00 (Market day).  

We will be selling cakes, jams, knitted and sewn items, greetings cards, notelets, 

paintings, etc. Can you contribute an item to this stall??? Please contact Liz Futter 

(828485) or Anne Saywell (828931) 

Please make a note to visit the stall on that day and give your support. Thanks 

 

MORE SONGS FROM THE SHOWS featuring Diane and Paul 
An evening of familiar songs, music and dancing for all the family 

at Seend Community Centre 
on Saturday, 23rd August at 7 pm 

 

Licensed Bar           Barbecue 
Tickets - £10      Under 16 - £6     and under 5ôs free 

Available from Seend Post Office;  Jane Coles 828145;   
Sue Noad 870343 or any member of Bulkington PCC 

All proceeds to Christ Church, Bulkington 
 

óMACMILLAN CANCER SUPPORT COFFEE MORNINGô 

At  the home of Eileen and Melvyn Difford, 14 Bulkington 

on  Friday 26
th

 September from 10.30 am ï 12.30 pm 

 Everyone is very welcome to come and join us for coffee and cake as 

part of the national „Macmillan Big Coffee Morning‟ to support this 

very worthy cause locally.  For further information or if you would like 

to contribute a cake or come and help, please ring 828538 or 828145.  
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This is another of Michael Gamble‟s brilliant themed and visual quizzes  

for all the family.  

It will  be a great evening, as always, especially if lots of people bring a team(s)  

with a maximum of six people.   

Tickets, to include light refreshments, are £5.00 per. adult (£3 under 16)  

or £25 for table of 6 (a 6 for 5 offer!!) There will be a Bar and a raffle.  

As it is such a popular evening you will need to buy your tickets SOON as numbers 

will be limited. They are available from Maureen Allchin (828931) and Seend P.O.  
 

This is an evening organised by the Friends of Christ Church, Bulkington 

The Friends is a very successful group in Bulkington Village with over 70 people 

supporting itneither through membership of the Friends and/or through the 100 Club.  

If you would like to join either of these – please contact Maureen (details above). 

 

Bulkington Remembers 1914- 1918 
On Sunday, 3rd August at 10am there will be  

A SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE  
in Christ Church, Bulkington, led by the Revd. Maureen Allchin. 

  

Our service will give our village an opportunity to make this  
personal; giving each one of us a chance to remember members of our own 

families in a thoughtful and respectful way.  

  

As part of this commemoration there will be a small EXHIBITION and 
FLORAL DISPLAY on the theme of ñBulkington Remembersò in church on 

Saturday August 2nd and Sunday August 3rd from11am-4pm. 
  

The REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY SERVICE on Sunday, 9th November at 
10.50am will place particular emphasis on the 1st World War and will include 

the dedication of a Memorial Bench. 

  

To find our more information of commemorative events in Wiltshire see 
www.bulkington.org.uk 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

BULKINGTON VILLAGE HALL 

It's not easy caring for an older building; so we were pleased to have more repairs 

carried out last week. Woodworm damage to the roof beams was treated and with 

timber supplied by Nev Boulton, made good for, we hope, many years to come. 

The various groups seem to be flourishing, despite the onset of the holiday season; 

the Ladies Exercise Class in particular is well-attended. Could they be worried about 

their swimsuit image? I couldn't possibly comment!  Our One Voice Community 

Choir  is also beginning to swell its ranks along with its voice. When they can, a few 

from North Bradley Choir join us, support which we are always happy to welcome, 
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especially when they bring extra biscuits for our break. We are rehearsing a small 

programme of songs with which to entertain you at the Great Bulkington Railway 

Bank Holiday Event from 1- 4pm. Monday, 25th August.  We'll be singing a 

selection of songs old and new, some to set your feet tapping, some for you to join in 

and SING! 

If you'd like to come along on any Tuesday at 10am - non-singers, too - you may be 

sure of a welcome (and biscuits). Come and listen, stay and sing along - I did! 

Angela Read,Chairman. 

BULKINGTON 100+ CLUB ï JULY 2014 DRAW         

Bulkington 100+ Club has launched its New Year with more members, now 46, and 

bigger prizes. The first draw of the new year took-place on Wednesday 2
nd

 July at the 

Bulkington Lunch at The Well.  

Our winners for this draw were: 

     £40:         35  -   Sue Oakey 

     £25:         27 – John Scott 

     £15:         09 – Felicity Price 

Congratulations to our winners and our thanks to all members for their support. 

The next draw will take-place in October. 

David Whiteley, Bulkington 100+ Club 

 

 GREAT BULKINGTON RAILW AY 

Train rides for children aged nought to 90!  

The Great Bulkington Railway will be open to the public for train 

rides on the afternoon of Monday 25
th
 August 2014 from 1-4.30pm. 

We are located next to Bulkington Village Hall at SN10 1SW. Please park on one 

side of Mill Lane which is used by farm vehicles.  

We expect to have about three miniature engines hauling passengers around our 1000 

foot long track. The track has a 40 foot tunnel and signalling system, all hand built by 

the owner. The steam locomotives (which have all been hand built by members of the 

West Wiltshire Society of Model Engineers) are powered by steam and fired with real 

coal. Other locomotives are models of more modern engines with diesel outline 

powered by electricity. 

We expect to be serving teas and cakes on the lawns and we also have a jewellery 

stall for the ladies. 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SEEND CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS 
 

SEEND COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS 

See the enclosed copy of „Happenings!‟ for all our news, and the 

Events pages of this magazine. We hope to see you at one or more of 

the activities listed. 
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SEEND SHUTTLE COMMUNITY BUS 
 

First Wednesday Shopping Trip: Please call Stephen on 

828118 by Monday 4
th
 August to book your place on the trip to 

Salisbury on Wednesday 6
th
 August and Monday 1

st
 September 

for your place on the trip on Wednesday 3
rd
 September.  

 

The Seend Community Bus C.I.O. is now registered for V.A.T. This means that 

we will be able to reclaim V.A.T. on fuel , maintenance and the cost of a new bus. 

The downside is that we need to charge V.A.T. on all the private hires of the bus. We 

have decided to lower the mileage charge from 85p to 75p so that with 20% V.A.T. 

on top it will actually cost you 90p a mile. This is this first increase in a long time and 

still compares favourably with other local community buses. Of course if you are an 

organisation that is registered for V.A.T. you will be able to reclaim it and you will 

be better off. 

We have also decided that the first Wednesday of the month Salisbury run should 

always happen provided we have a driver and some one wants to go. There will be a 

standard fare of £5 return for everyone. Still contact Steven on 828118 on the 

Monday before if you are going. Thank you. 
 

SEEND LINK 
Part of a National scheme, but run by local people (Good neighbours).  

We help by providing transport, for example: 

Hospital visits - Doctor‟s appointments - Dentist visits – Shopping - 

Visiting care homes and Day Centres - Pets to vets etc. 
 

Please call 07532 055560 if you wish to make use of this service. 

We now need more volunteers to help with organising the day to day running, 

answering our phone (mobile), taking messages and contacting drivers;  nothing 

onerous, but vital to keep our Link scheme operational. 

If you can help with any of these, please call and speak to the Link Co-ordinator                 

Tel: 07532055560 or Joan Savage on 01380 828108 

Drivers for Link receive a generous mileage allowance and all out of pocket 

expenses. We ask our users for a contribution towards our costs. 

We are funded by Community First and a generous contribution from Seend Parish 

Council. 

Thank you. 

Link Committee. 
 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

WESSEX FUCHSIA GROUP 
September 30th ï 7.45pm in The Pavilion. Nick Eggington from Other 

Fellow Fuchsia Nursery, Lydney. With his wife Angie, they have started a 

nursery with a very comprehensive list. They will talk on “Fuchsias”.  

  

________________________________________________________________ 
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Seend Fete ð 9th August 2014  

Our Fete Princess this year is Izzy Nichols and her attendants are 

Joseph Bowes, Bo Griffiths and Isabel Brown. Together they will 

enter the arena in their royal open-topped car shortly before 1pm 

and will lead the fancy dress parade in a triumphant march for all 

to see. 

Come along to the arena for 12:45pm  in your best fancy dress for a chance to win a 

fantastic prize, open to adults, children and groups. 

We‟ve got loads going on this year from a fabulous circus entertainer, a fun dog 

show, falconry, a mobile farm, amazing crafts to lovely teas, the famous bbq, beer, 

Pimms, ice-creams, sweets and for the first time a vegetarian curry stall. There‟s lots 

more information in the Fete Programme which is on sale now for £1 in the village 

shop. 

We also have a new prize and cup this year – the Prolze Cup for outstanding 

contribution to the fete. This prize will be awarded to one of our fabulous volunteers 

each year in memory of the amazing Bernie Prolze. 

Now is the time when we need help and donations! The Irene Usher Pavilion will be 

open and ready to receive donations on Wednesday 6
th
, Thursday 7

th
 and Friday 8

th
 

between 7:00-9:00pm. We would be very grateful for the following:                                 

                                 Pre-loved items for the White Elephant 

                                         Prizes, toys, books & plants 

We‟ll be coming door-to-door to collect for the bottle stall on the following evenings:  

                               Monday 4
th
 August  –  Seend  

                               Tuesday 5
th
 August  –  Seend Cleeve  

                               Wednesday 6
th
 August –  Sells Green 

All bottles of alcohol, soft drinks, mixers, food tins etc will be gratefully received. 

There‟s lots to do in the week prior to the fete so the fete committee would be very 

grateful to anyone who can come along and help with this bottle collection. We will 

be meeting at 7pm each evening – Monday at the Community Centre, Tuesday at the 

Brewery Inn and Wednesday at the Three Magpie. Many thanks. 

You don‟t have to wait until the week before the fete to donate - please call Trevor or 

Julia Payne on 828432 or 07501 298819 to arrange delivery whenever you like. 

Free Breakfast on Fete Morning 

If you have an hour free on the morning of fete day, Saturday 10
th
 August, to help us 

set up tables, chairs, gazebos and stalls then we will reward you with a fresh breakfast 

bap containing egg, bacon and sausages and tea or coffee – all for free! Be at the 

Pavilion between 7:30 am and 8:30am to claim your breakfast-in-a-bap! See you 

there! 

Many thanks to all the volunteers, donators, sponsors and advertisers who make the 

Seend Village Fete such a success each year – we couldn‟t do it without you. 

Jo McManus on behalf of Seend Fete Committee 
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THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

IN MEMORIAM 

It is our intention to commemorate those from our three villages who 

gave their lives during the First World War, by listing them in the 

edition of Spotlight for the 100
th
 anniversary of the month and the 

year they were killed. In the months that no-one lost his life, we will 

publish a series of sixteen poems, produced by the children in Sycamore Class in the 

Village School, on the subject of  “Going Over The Top.” 

This month we remember: 

         George Pickett       1
st
 Bn Wiltshire Regt           26

th
 August 1914 

Drumhead Service. 

The Drumhead Service on Armed Forces Day was well attended by about 50 people. 

More than £150 was donated to the Royal British Legion. 

Dates to Note 

1.   ANNUAL LECTURE  

The Annual Lecture will be held in the Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend, on 

Saturday 4
th
 October 2014 at 7.00 - 7.30 pm. The subject is “Life in World War 1 

Trenches” and it will be given by Mr Steve Williams from Trowbridge. Mr Williams 

is a World War 1 fanatic who brings with him a replica trench, dresses up in World 

War 1 uniform and gives displays. Tickets are £10.00 (to include a light supper) and 

are available from The Seend Post Office, Robin Heatley (01380 828491), or Marion 

Whitehead (01380 828612 ). 

THE LECTURE IS OPEN TO ALL. YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE A MEMBER OF 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION TO ATTEND. 

2.   AREA STANDARD BEARERS COMPETITION . 

The area Standard Bearers Competition will be held in the Michael Herbert Hall in 

Wilton during the morning of Saturday 4
th
 October 2014. Kevin Toft, our Standard 

Bearer, will be entering again this year and has a very good chance of winning. 

Please put this in your diary and do your best to attend to give him the support he 

deserves. 

3.    The next Committee Meeting will be held in the Kennet Room in the Community 

Centre on Thursday 11
th
 September 2014 commencing at 1930 hrs. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

SEEND FLOWER SHOW  9 AUGUST  2014 
Community Centre, Rusty Lane Seend 

 

Hurray, itôs nearly Show Time! 

 

Exhibitors : Let us have your entry forms as soon as possible ï and 
BEFORE Friday the 8th if you can.  Do not leave it until the last minute. 

 

The forms should be sent or handed to View Rosa, High St, Seend SN12 6NU; or 12 

Park Lane Seend Cleeve; or the Seend Post Office (by hand only). If you want an 

extra entry form you can download one from www.seend.org.uk/fshow or call 01380 

827137. 
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The deadline for us to receive an entry form is noon on Friday the 8
th
, but if you leave 

it until Friday morning then in order to be valid you should bring it to us for personal 

acceptance from 9am-12, in the Peter Fisher Hall at the Community Centre.  

We need the entry forms as soon as possible because it takes time and effort to 

process them, produce the necessary labels and associated paperwork, and predict the 

spaces required for the exhibits. The exhibits themselves, the „entries‟, will be 

received at the Community Centre in Rusty Lane on Friday the 8
th
 between 6.30 and 

8.30pm and on Saturday the 9
th
 between 8 and 11am. Note the earlier cut-off time 

for staging of 11am so that judging can begin.  Entry fees will be collected when you 

bring your exhibit(s) for staging: £2 for up to 10 exhibits, a further £2 for any more, 

no limit! Entries in the children‟s‟ sections are free and I hope that will be lots of 

exhibits in those sections. 

We would welcome additional help in setting up the hall for the show on the 

afternoon of Friday August 8
th
. If you can help us please call me at 01380 827137. 

Now to the other important people who are essential to the success of the show: 

we hope to see lots of you coming to see all the goodies at the show. Make sure that 

your friends and relations know about the show, and where it is. Come and say hello 

to any of our committee members, they will have badges, and especially if you would 

like to get involved in helping  to run the show in any way – the tasks are not 

arduous, the community benefits, and you get a warm glow of satisfaction from a 

worthwhile job well done! 

Additionally : Whether exhibitor or spectator if you have a suggestion as to how the 

show could be improved by adding, changing, or deleting a schedule class or other 

amendment please let us know. Contact any committee member (wearing a badge) on 

the day or get a message to me at 01380 827137. 

Brian Jaques 

SEEND FAWLTY PLAYERS 

The Players are sad to report the deaths of two ex-Fawlty Players on the same day – 

Bob Smith, after a long illness, and Charlie Sherman in a tragic accident. We can‟t 

know how important Fawlty Players were to them, but they were both very important 

to Fawlty Players. 
 

SEEND & DISTRICT RAMBLERS 

On Friday 26
th

 June, 27 ramblers joined in a pleasant short walk around 

Bromham, only rained on during the home stretch, followed by an 

enjoyable meal at The Greyhound. Anita and Tessa organised the 

evening. 

On an overcast morning on Sunday 13
th

 July, 17 ramblers travelled to Barbury 

Castle, high on the hills overlooking Wroughton, for a five-mile circular walk 

including part of the Ridgeway. The scenery was stunning, with panoramic views 

over the Wiltshire countryside. A little rain did not spoil the enjoyment of a truly 

breathtaking experience. Thanks to Brian and Geraldine for organising this route. 
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The next walk will be on Sunday 17
th

 August. Meet in Rusty Lane for a 9.30am 

departure. The 6½ mile walk covering the Woodford Valley commences from the 

Recreation Ground car park in Recreation Road, Amesbury. There are three stiles. 

Please bring refreshments. Terry and Sheila Williams will be leading this walk. 

Please call 01225 704800 if you require additional information. 

On Sunday 14
th

 September, Brenda and Bob Jones (01225 703277) will lead a local 

morning walk - possibly from the Oak School in Melksham - plans have yet to be 

finalised. Phone them nearer the time for information. 
 

Lin Salter. 

W.E.A. AUTUMN COURSE ï Starting 6th OCTOBER 2014 

Dr Tim Hammond will be running a course on"European Cinema" in 

the Community Centre, starting at 7.15pm on 6th October.  

It will be an introduction to the 'language of film'. Our knowledge 

and critical skills are developed in the context of a survey of 

European Cinema from its origins to the present.  No prior knowledge 

is needed. 

There will be six sessions (omitting half-term on the 27th October) of nearly two and 

a half hours each, and the cost is £59. As usual, there's no charge for anyone on 

benefits, or if someone changes their mind about coming after the first session. 

More info from Pam Church on 828597 or look at www.wea.org.uk/courses. Book 

before 20th September , please, and also be sure to note the earlier start time.  

 

WINCHESTER CATHEDRAL VISIT 
Tuesday 23rd September 

The Friends of Seend Church are organizing a trip to Winchester Cathedral on 

Tuesday 23rd September. This will be a private evening visit led by a member of the 

cathedral staff and will be a wonderful opportunity to see this magnificent building 

when it is closed to the public. Anyone is welcome to join us whether or not you are a 

Friend. The tour around the cathedral commences at 6.30pm and we will be arriving 

in Winchester by 5.30pm which will allow those who would like to attend Evensong 

the opportunity to do so. 

The cost of the visit is £10 per person plus shuttle/transport costs. We are planning to 

stop for a meal on the return journey. If you would be interested in joining the trip 

please contact Fiona on 828401 to book a place.   

If you have not already joined the Friends Scheme please pick up a leaflet in the 

church or the Post Office and return to the address shown.  Membership is £15 per 

annum, £25 for a couple. Your contribution will help greatly towards funding a 

number of new developments and ensuring that the Church remains at the very heart 

of our community. 

Michael Johnson (Chairman) 828401 
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SEEND WI        

On a beautiful evening in July, members of the WI visited Devizes 

for a Heritage Walk lead by John Girvan. The walk around the 

town was fascinating and very informative. We all learnt a great 

deal about the history of the buildings and we had a most enjoyable evening.  

Our next meeting is on Wednesday 10
th
 September when June May will be giving us 

an introduction to Hypnotherapy. Do come and join us for what should be an 

interesting evening! There is no meeting in August. 

Our meetings take place in the Pavilion, Rusty Lane, Seend at 7.30pm on the second 

Wednesday of the month unless otherwise notified. For more information please 

contact Gill Acornley on 01225 707218 or check the website 

www.seendwi.weebly.com.  For more information please contact Gill Acornley on 

01225 707218 or check the website www.seendwi.weebly.com 

 

SEEND AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB 

We managed to pick a rather damp day for our trip to Cothay Manor, 

house and gardens, but that didn‟t spoil our enjoyment of a really lovely 

place. Despite being quite off the beaten track (note for future reference – 

don‟t take a big coach…) it had seen loads of history and royal visits during 

its hundreds of years of existence. And its family of current owners live in it, work in 

it and clearly love it - definitely worth a visit. 

Numbers for next June‟s two night/three day trip to East Sussex and Kent are 

growing steadily but there‟s still space for you – call Carole or me on 01380 871259 

for more information and to reserve your place! 

And donôt forget Seend Fete on Saturday August 9
th

 – plants and produce, please, 

for the Gardening Club stall – please bring anything you‟ve been growing or made on 

the morning of the fete. 

Just a bit of advance notice – our new Gardening Club season of meetings starts in 

September, on Tuesday 9
th

 ï 7.30 in the Irene Usher Pavilion. 

Tim 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

LAST CHANCE TO BOOK -  DAY TRIP TO HAMPTON COURT PALACE 
4th September 2014 -  www.hrp.org.uk/HamptonCourtPalace 

 

This special day trip is open to all. Entry to the Palace maze and gardens is £14.85 for 

adults and £12.60 for senior citizens. The coach will leave Dial Close at 0900 hrs and 

departure time from the Palace is yet to be confirmed but probably no later than 

1600hrs. The fare will be approximately £14.50pp. The deadline for booking will be 

no later than 8
th

 August. If you would like to book a place please contact me either 

by email at tinayockney@btinternet.com or telephone 01380 827139. Numbers will 

be limited to 40 and spaces are filling up fast. Don‟t be disappointed ! We look 

forward to hearing from you. 

Tina Yockney 
___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.hrp.org.uk/HamptonCourtPalace
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100 CLUB DRAW 
The Lye Field 100+ Club draw for both May and June took place on the 2

6th
June. The 

results are as follows:- 

Congratulations to all the winners. 
 

  May:  

  Mrs L Macmillan  £35 

  Mr R Ames   £30 

  Mr P Wood   £25 

  Mrs J Godwin  £20 

  Mrs M Burden  £15 

  Mr M Manser  £10 

June:   

 Mr Jack Powell  £35 

 Mrs N Hutchinson £30 

 Mr D Gompels  £25 

 Mr R McCulloch  £20 

 Mrs J Hawkins  £15 

 Mrs E Prolze £10 

    Karen Cubberley, Seend Lye Field Committee 
 

 

SEEND SCHOOL NEWS 

The children and staff at Seend School are all looking forward to the 

end of term; what a year it has been! 

Holly Class had some new visitors this week when the new entrants for 

September came to visit. Luckily there were some current reception 

children on hand to show them the ropes and help them to settle in. With all the 

reception due in and the extra children who are starting with us in other year groups, 

we are almost (but not quite) full now. Holly Class have been busy learning about 

minibeasts and have been to the Studley Grange – Butterfly World as well as having 

Georgie from Zoolab visit. Last Friday the children shared all their learning in a class 

assembly. The staff agreed it was the best Holly Class assembly they‟d ever seen so 

well done Holly Class and well done to Miss Holland! 

The older children treated the rest of the school to a sneak preview of their production 

of Cinderella & Rockerfella on Monday morning which the younger children really 

enjoyed. The dress rehearsal definitely helped to boast the older children‟s 

confidence as they performed superbly in their matinee performance on Monday 

afternoon and Wednesday evening. There wasn‟t a dry eye in the house (from all the 

laughing – not crying!) 

On Thursday 10
th
 July Seend School hosted a WW1 evening in conjunction with the 

Royal British Legion. This event was well supported by the children and families of 

Seend as well as the village community. There was a short presentation which 

explained how WW1 started and a close look at a soldier‟s uniform. Sycamore Class 

wrote some extremely moving poems which some children read out and lots of other 

children researched and presented information on family members who were 

involved in WW1. 

A big congratulations to Awdry, who won this year‟s sports‟ day.  Awdry have not 

won sports‟ day for many years I am told so I know it meant a lot to them. Thank you 

to the parents who volunteered to organise and run the refreshments. Judging by the 

£200 profit, this was a very popular addition to the afternoon! 



19 

 

A huge thank you to the whole Burton family for their organisation and running of 

the lovely family service at Church on Sunday 6
th
 July. It was great to hear some of 

the children reading their prayers and being involved in the service. 

The final day of term is to be celebrated, as usual, with an activity day. Over the 

years we have had a circus skills day, a forensic science day and some extreme 

sports. This year the children are being treated to a bush craft day so lots of fire 

building (!), stick whittling, shelter building and orienteering. 

Nicola Coleman, Deputy Headteacher 

Seend Playgroup News 

The children enjoyed their outing to the Woodland Adventurers in July. It was a hot 

day but nice and shady in the woods. We had the usual bear hunt, feeding the 

animals, building dens and chasing games but the most popular activity was the 

addition of the mud kitchen. Soil and soapy water were mixed to make delicious 

cakes and a good time was had by all, even if the cooks got a little grubby and wet! 

We had a record attendance at our AGM, and now have a new committee up and 

running for September. Our chairperson is Hannah Stenner. 

The children have been learning about wild animals this term and this has inspired 

their pictures for the Flower Show which will take place in the Community Centre on 

Saturday 9
th
 August. Don‟t forget to go along and look at the Art Work.  

As I write this we are preparing for our Leavers‟ Party and Teddy Bears‟ Picnic next 

Tuesday. The Drum Man is doing a work shop with the children which I‟m sure will 

be a hit. We have 21 children leaving for school. We will be sad to see them go, but 

we wish them well at their new schools. 

Next term starts on 1
st
 September, when we will be welcoming at least 8 new 

children.   

We wish everyone a happy summer holiday. 

       Liz Futter     828485  (Playleader) 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

SEEND PARISH COUNCIL 

N.B. These notes are from the draft minutes of Parish Council meetings, and may not 

yet have been ratified.  

The meeting held on Tuesday 24
th

 June was attended by eight Councillors with Mr J 

Padfield in the chair. Apologies were received from Mrs G A‟Bear, Mr D Nichols, 

Cllr J Seed and Mr C Waylen. 

PC Thomas reported that there had been a break in at the Old Sawmills, Sells Green 

on 19 May, more security cameras were being installed. At Loiterton Farm, Inmarsh, 

a pony had been let out of a fenced area and its head collar interfered with. There had 

been a spate of thefts of catalytic converters in the surrounding area, particularly from 

Peugeot 406 and Citroen Xantia vehicles. The canal is quiet at the moment with no 

incidents being reported.  
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Mr Conboy wanted to raise the issue of traffic along Seend High Street, and asked 

the PC to reconsider its decision with regard to a VAS at the pinch point at the 

western end of the High Street by Wesley Cottage. The Chairman explained that this 

issue had been discussed with Highways and, for the present, they would be going 

ahead with road markings to slow traffic speed and raise awareness of the pinch 

point, but it would be subject to review once the markings had been installed. Mr 

Rigg suggested that Community Speedwatch could monitor the High Street. 

Allotments – It was agreed that these are now looking very good, and people are 

putting in a lot of time. It was agreed to ask Jamie Hiscocks if he could strim all the 

paths to keep them looking tidy. 

Spout Lane ñAccess Onlyò –This has been requested via the Area Board. 

School Road – Highways have advised that the removal of the lower limbs of the oak 

would require a qualified tree surgeon, both for the nature of the work and the 

proximity of the A361. The PC‟s request has been forwarded to Jane Cole, Wilts 

Council, who has access to tree surgeons but the site will have to be assessed. There 

is very little tree work being approved at present unless the tree is dead, dying or 

dangerous. 

Trowbridge Road – stile repair - this has been undertaken by the landowner. 

Footpath SEEN6 and SEEN55 – these requests have been passed to the Footpaths 

Warden. 

Metro speed checks – these have been requested from the Area Board. 

Seend School, Ofsted report – a letter of congratulation has been sent to the school. 

Electricity outages – an email has been sent to Southern Electricity. 

Bollands Hill  – an email has been received from Stuart Renfrew, to advise that he 

has taken a look at the two areas and plans to use a Uni-Mog flail on the vegetation 

between Pelch Lane and School Road at the close of the nesting season. The section 

of path from the road crossing to School Lane is more heavily encroached, and he has 

asked for it to be hand cleared; this will probably take place at the end of July. 

Planning Matters 

14/05023/CLE The Three Magpies, Sells Green 

Retention of existing caravan pitch 

All in favour. 

14/04387/LBC  Bridge House, 11 Martinslade 

Install glass canopy over doorway 

Following discussion a vote was taken with 5 in favour, 2 against and 1 abstention.  

14/04916/FUL Manor Cottage, High Street 

Proposed dormer windows to east elevation to replace rooflights 

All in favour. 

14/05270/TCA  Brow Cottage, Seend Hill 



21 

 

Pine tree to be felled. 

All in favour. 

14/05525/FUL Turners Farm, Inmarsh Lane 

To erect a storage building to be used for the storage and seasoning of cut wood and 

also storage of farm machinery. 

All in favour. 

Correspondence 

Email from Cllr Seed to advise that Wiltshire Council is to fundamentally alter its 

youth offering, and he hopes that at last the youth in villages may be given some help 

and support. Cllr Seed asked for a list of youth activities in the village, with a contact 

for each. There was concern from the PC that youth workers‟ jobs were being made 

redundant. 

Email received concerning Wiltshire Council‟s Gypsy and Traveller Accommodation 

Needs Assessment in the area. This had been circulated to all Councillors, but it was 

agreed to bring it to the next meeting for more formal responses to be made from the 

PC as a whole. 

Planter opposite The Bell – it was noted that there is currently a sign for the pub 

resting on top of the planter. It was suggested the planter be relocated. 

Youth Council – Mr Murch advised that he was writing up the final report on a 

possible skate park and this will be presented to the Lye Field at a special meeting. 

Neighbourhood Plan – Mr Rigg reported that there is some interest from persons 

wishing to take part; the next step is to form a committee. 

Seend Shuttle – The Clerk formally handed the registration document for the 

community bus to Mr Murch, as it has now become a charitable company, enabling it 

to reclaim VAT on its own behalf. The PC will no longer be the keeper of the vehicle, 

that will be the Trustees of the Community Bus. 

Date of next meeting 
The date of the next meeting is Tuesday, 29

th 
July 2014, at Seend Community Centre 

at 7.30 p.m.  

Mrs Rosemary Fisher, Clerk 

Copies of Parish Council minutes can be found on www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Wiltshire Council News from Jonathon Seed 

At long last we have some lovely weather and can really get out to enjoy our glorious 

Wiltshire Countryside. However I do find myself having to fight for our countryside 

on a more and more regular basis. My general opposition to solar farms in open 

countryside is well known, but I have to take each case on its merits and that means 

that some will inevitably be allowed and some I will fight against. I feel particularly 

strongly about the huge solar development proposed for the Sandridge Vale and I 

fought hard to see it defeated at the Strategic Planning Committee of Wiltshire 

Council last month. I will continue that fight as the applicants, who are all local 

farmers and residents, have lodged an appeal to the Planning Inspectorate on this 
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matter. In my view the very scale of this plan makes it sheer greed rather than 

planned development and I trust the Planning Inspector will agree and throw this 

appalling plan out. If any resident wants to register opinions to the Planning Inspector 

get in touch and I will give them the details. 

The work of the Council cannot stop for a summer holiday. The Cabinet does of 

course meet to direct operations in August, but in general the Council ticks over at a 

quieter pace than normal, with the obvious exceptions of leisure and libraries where 

the school summer holidays mean a great increase in business. The Council caters for 

this with free swimming for children in the summer holidays and with the popular 

summer reading challenge in our libraries. These two annual activities, together with 

our Fun in the Sun Programme mean that there is a guarantee of something to do for 

all our young people during the long summer holidays.  

Have a great summer and I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the 

village fete. 

Jonathon Seed  
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

SEEND SPORTS RESULTS AND FIXTURES 

Nothing this month. Full end-of-season round up in October Spotlight. 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

óThe Badgersô - Worton and Cheverell F.C. 
http://www.wortonandcheverellfc.co.uk/ 

Preparation for the new season starts with training for the younger age 

groups from the first Saturday following the start of term – please contact 

the relevant coach below for location/times. This long established Club 

prides itself on fairness and ensuring all children (boys and girls) are 

given an equal opportunity to develop and play. It is run by volunteer coaches/ 

assistants, and represents all of the villages in the area (Seend/Keevil to Urchfont). 

Reception Year –    Steve Dagnall (temp) 01380-727976 

Under 6 (Year 1)    Jason Reynolds 07590-427999 

Under 7  (2 teams – full)   Mark Goddard 01380 813160 

Under 8       Dave Kiddle  07843 678781 

Under 9/10     Jason Reynolds 07590-427999 

Under 11     Ian Cook   01380-848437 

Under 12    Jake Davis  07741-306303  (1 team) 

Under 14    Neil Black 01380-818193   

Under 16     Mike Coleman 07854-320605 

Adult (Saturday x 2 teams) Chris Pearce 01380-812339 

Adult (Sunday)   Paul Sperring - 01380 727242   

Following a successful Presentation/Fun Day at Seend on a World Cup theme in July, 

Club members received their annual awards for each team – please see the website 

for details. 

Steve Dagnall 
 ___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

http://www.wortonandcheverellfc.co.uk/
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PERSONAL ADS 
 (Small personal ads - not from businesses - can be left at the Post Office or delivered 

to Tessa Doe at 6 New Buildings with payment of £2 please.) 
 

FOR SALE 

Sofa bed, Benaflex 3 way folding sofa bed. 

190 cms x 90 cms open; 100 cms x 90 cms closed. Makes into a low settee. £90 o.n.o. 
 

Roof box, Halfords large roof box with Thule roofbar system. £100 o.n.o. 
 

Jenny and Simon Phillips 

28 Dial Close - 07984 677405 
 

 

BITS AND BOBS 

 

SUMMER CRICKET CAMP  

Wiltshire Cricket camp in Melksham, on behalf of Beanacre / Melksham Cricket 

Club, 11
th
 - 13

th
 August. See www.wiltshire.gov.uk/sportsdevcricketcamp  

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

A local event to reflect the National mood 

Sunday August 3
rd
 heralds a national week of Remembrance and 

Commemoration on the Centenary of the beginning of the First World 

War. 

East Grafton, a small village in the Pewsey Vale, is set to mark the 

occasion on behalf of the Vale‟s 24 Parishes in a manner more akin to 

capital cities and national events – by hosting the Regimental Band of The 

Rifles, forty musicians strong, first in support of a moving Commemorative Service, 

then by a short themed Concert on the Village Green. 

At 10.45 am twelve Buglers under a Bugle Major will sound “Church Parade” 

outside St. Nicholas‟ Church. A traditional Service will follow, supported by the 

Regiment‟s Brass Quintet, with a section of the Bedwyn Millenium Choir leading the 

Congregation in a programme of familiar Hymns, before all gather around the newly 

landscaped War Memorial for short readings, The Last Post from the Corps of 

Bugles, a Minute‟s Silence – and the laying of flowers, a posy for each of the named 

fallen, by children from Grafton and from villages of the Pewsey Vale. 

After the Service the Band will form up opposite the War Memorial for a Concert of 

First and Second World War music, echoing the memories of those years. 

A unique and memorable day is promised, to which all are invited – in the heart of a 

village set in beautiful countryside that so vividly personifies the Nation that those we 

remember gave their lives to defend.This event will support The Rifles “Care for 

Casualties” Appeal. 

Contacts:   Christopher Beale    01672 810872   Susie Brew   07802 444022 

__________________________________________________ 
 

Do you want to help yourself while helping others? 
 

Visit www.volunteercentrewiltshire.org.uk or call 0845 521 6224. 
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Chandlerôs Masquerade Ball 
Friday 15

th
 August 2014 - 7.30pm till Late 

Five Lanes Farm, Potterne, SN10 5PT 

Tickets £10 per person. Tables of 10 (can be reserved). 

Licensed bar, nibbles, disco.  Dress code: Black tie. 

Tickets will be sold on a first come first served basis 

Tickets can be obtained by visiting the venue or sending a cheque to Teresa Chandler 

at the above address. Some funds will be donated to the Drop-in Centre in Devizes. 
 

Calling all fo rmer Roundway Hospital Workers!  

Staff Reunion ð Saturday 2 nd August 7pm till late  

Bar ð music ð all welcome  

Bring along old photos and memorabilia  

at Five Lanes Farm, Potterne, SN10 5PT 

Tickets £5 (to cover costs) from Devizes Books  
or from Jackie Crook i n New Look. More info from Teresa Chandler (née 

Billet) on 07970 953557 
 

THE SEEND FUND 

Remember the Seend Fund is your local charity. Anyone living in or closely 

associated with the Seend parish can apply to the trustees by e-mailing their secretary 

(anitashea@hotmail.co.uk) or writing to her at 34 Seend Cleeve, Melksham SN12 

6PY. If you find yourself in financial difficulties we might be able to help with 

anything from school uniforms to heating bills. Don't hesitate to send us your details, 

how much you need, what it is for and when you need it by. Even if we have helped 

you before we will consider your request. Although the charity is intended to help 

individuals, if there are any organisations or groups who need funds to help include 

someone with special needs in an educational activity or who know of members who 

are struggling financially we may be able to help.  

 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Coordinator Lise Griffiths – 07541 353430  

Email: melkshamgnc@communityfirst.org.uk 
 

__________________________________________________ 

 

And finally é.. 

 óChopsticks are one of the reasons the Chinese never invented 

custard.ô 

Spike Milligan 
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USEFUL CONTACTS:   (Please tell Spotlight if your groupôs contact details change) 

CHURCH: Vicar: Rev Renée Coulson  01380 827285. Asst. Priest: Revd Maureen Allchin 

01380 828931. Benefice Administrator: Mrs Sue Taylor 01225 709360. Churchwardens: Holy 

Cross Seend: Mrs Anne Ewing, 01380 828557, Mr Steve Taylor 01225 709360; Christ Church 

Bulkington:  Mrs Liz Futter 828485, Mrs Anne Saywell 828931; St Peter‟s Poulshot:  Mrs Janet 

James 724944; LPAs: Mrs Jane Goman 827121 and Mrs Liz Futter 828485;  

Bell Ringers: L Murray  828513 

Minister Methodist Church  - Revd Roy Fowler - 01249 813340 

Irene Usher Memorial Hall (The Pavilion) Bookings -  Richard Walker on 828250  

Bulkington Village Hall  - Nev Boulton 828101 or Roger Futter  828485 

Seend Community Centre/Club - 828796 (7.30-11pm only).  Bookings: 07703 814111. 

 Website: www.seendcommunitycentre.com and find us on facebook 

Seend Shuttle: Bookings and drivers: Alison Cobbing 07951030491 or 01225 635463 

Seend Parish Council Clerk - Rosemary Fisher 828281 www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 

Seendôs Wiltshire Councillor  - Jonathon Seed 01380 850695 jonathon.seed@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Seend Website: www.seend.org.uk - Neil Yockney 827139.    Seend School - 828334 

Bulkington Website: www.bulkington.org.uk  

Rights of Way Warden - Mrs Esther Daly 01225 713000 

Connect 2 (transport to RUH; book at least one day ahead) - 08456 525255 

Community Beat Manager for Seend PC Emily Thomas. Tel: 101, or e-mail 

melkshamruralsouthnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk. Seend Fund (village charity): 01380 828757  

MP Claire Perry, 01380 729358 (M-F 9.30am-1pm) claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk 

MEP - Graham Watson 01458 252265.  Melksham Area Board – 07917 721371. 

100+Club Draw ï Karen & Steve Cubberley ï steven@cubberley.com 

Acoustic Club - Malcolm Shipp 07702 967150 - www.seendacoustic.org 

Book Clubs -  the original: Sylvia Ewin 828325 - the other: Frank Teasdale 828617 

Bouncy Club - Paulette Pardoe 07944 300350 

Brownies - Helen Hook 828477 

Community Speedwatch - Brian Crisp 01380 828910 

Cricket Club - John Wiltshire 07791 144248 

Fawlty Players Panto Group - Tessa Doe 828617& find Seend Village Pantomime on facebook 

Fete - Jo McManus 828870  (www.seendfete.co.uk)   

Flower Show ï Brian Jaques 827137 

Football Club - Dave Beaumont  01225 785067 

Gardening Club - Carole Vince  01380 871259 

Historic Houses Club - Tony Ewin 828325 

LINK  Scheme - 075320 55560 

Lye Field Committee - Dave Sawyer 828583 

Neighbourhood Watch  - Brian Hunt (Seend) 828581;  Cavan Moroney (Sells Green) 828606; 

Owen Burton (Seend Cleeve) 828820; John Scott (Bulkington) 828026. 

Preschool - Liz Futter 828485 

Poetry Group - Tessa Doe 828617 

Ramblers - Gerald Salter 01225 706451 

Royal British Legion - Roger Brind  828830  

Seend Singers - Bob McCulloch 828508 

Short Mat Bowls Club - Colin Waldeck 828946 

Tennis Club - Ric Ellinger 828687 

Theatre Club - Sylvia Ewin 828325; Marion Whitehead 828612 

WEA - Pam Church - 828597 

WI - Fiona Johnson on 828401 and Gill Acornley 01225 707218 

Wine Circle ï Steve Parsons 07974 347487 or Simon McManus  01380 828870  
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Seend Post Office 

& Village Store 
 

01380 828250 

 

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES 

WINES BEERS & SPIRITS  

GROCERIES 

THE HEALTH LOTTERY 

POSTCARDS & STATIONERY 
 

 

 

Mon  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30 

Tues  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30 

Wed  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 4.30* 

Thurs  9.00 - 1.00    9.00 - 1.00 

Fri  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30  

Sat  8.30 - 1.00    9.00 - 1.00 

Sun  9.00 - 10.30    Closed 

Bank  9.00 - 10.30    Closed 

Holidays  

    * note early closing 

          Village Store         Post 

Office 


